
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
INCORPORATED VILLAGE OF BAYVILLE 

 
 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Board of Trustees of the Incorporated 
Village of Bayville will hold a public hearing commencing at 6:45 PM on Monday, 
February 26, 2024, in Village Hall, 34 School Street, Bayville, New York 11709 to 
consider the matter summarized below: 
 

Repairs to Pine Park Avenue and Howard Road, both of which are non-
through streets, as proposed by Tim Wilson, an authorized representative 
for petitioners of the Pine Howard Civic Association seeking to 
maintain/improve said streets located within a private street improvement 
district. The Board of Trustees will also consider the assessment, levy and 
collection of administrative and professional costs and reasonable Village 
Counsel fees and expenses of the survey and report and costs of the 
public hearing, including publication costs and public stenography fees, 
and any other necessary costs incurred by the Village against all 
properties abutting the subject streets. 

 
All interested parties will have an opportunity to be heard at that time. 
 
By Order of Board of Trustees 
Incorporated Village of Bayville 
Maria Alfano-Hardy 
Village Clerk-Treasurer 
 
Dated: February 5, 2024 


